Summary of Findings  
The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) and Probation Child Welfare section have made great strides in improving Los Angeles County’s child welfare system since the last County Self-Assessment (CSA) in 2011.  In the past five years, the two agencies have made changes related data collection, analysis and sharing information.  The DCFS specifically created a Data-driven Decision Making (DDDM) process that facilitates data analyses exploring the barriers to better performances and outcomes across State and Federal Performance Measures and has included PCW in this process.  Through its efforts, the County successfully:

· Lowered the percentages of Maltreatment in Foster Care victimizations and Recurrence of Maltreatment; 
· Improved placement stability for children in care 12 to 24 months and decreased the percentage of children in care three years or longer (emancipated/age 18) 
· Increased Timely monthly contacts through data cleanup and tracking;
· Increased first and second placements with relatives with the development and use of an expedited California Law Enforcement Telecommunications System (CLETS) system; and
· Reduced overall reentry into foster care.

Both agencies have integrated a teaming approach to case practices through the implementation of the Multi-Disciplinary Team (MDT), Placement Assessment Centers (PACS), Permanency Collaboration and the Shared Core Practice Model (CPM), while consistently addressing Racial Disparity and Disproportionality.  Both agencies have developed and improved upon Continuous Quality Improvement (CQI) with commenced use of the Federal Case Reviews (FCRs), the Quality Service Reviews (QSRs) and improved practices and monitoring tools for contract monitoring.  Major improvements were made to bring case load sizes down, enhance training curriculum and provide more cross-training, access to CWS/CMS for Probation and access to newer computer applications, equipment and systems for enhanced efficiency in business practices.

The County remains challenged in several areas as follows:

· Increase of infants entering care and decrease in moves toward permanency for  ages of 0 to 5 and youths ages 16 to 17 within 12 months of removal;
· African-American youths and children between the ages of 0 to 5 had greater recorded numbers in the Recurrence of Maltreatment measure;
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Children of families with substantiated general neglect referrals made up the greatest percentage of children entering foster care.

Based on the outcome of the Peer Review and the County Self-Assessment, the DCFS and PCW will exert efforts to provide a comprehensive continuum of services and strive to:

· Reduce recurrence of maltreatment;
· Increase permanency in 12 months for children entering foster care;
· Collaborate with Partners to address assessment, treatment and placement needs of the children under the County’s supervision; and 
· Enhance county’s child welfare system functioning.	
